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Night works and removal of contaminated materials  

As part of the upgrade to Speers Point Public School, we will be deconstructing and removing the current 
administration building. Starting this week, the building will be cut into smaller pieces and loaded onto trucks for 
transportation offsite. The building has been earmarked for reuse at another site in the future.  

Oversized trucks will be required to transport some of the larger sections of the deconstructed admin building. To 
avoid impacts to local traffic these sections will be removed from the site at night between midnight and 12:30am 
on the following dates in July, weather permitting: 

 Thursday 11th , Friday 12th, Tuesday 16th, Wednesday 17th, Monday 22nd, Tuesday 23rd, Friday 26th, and Monday 
29th July 

Traffic control will be in place for the safety of the community and the trucks will be loaded during daytime 
construction hours (7am and 6pm, Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm, Saturday) to minimise noise impacts.  

As part of these works, during the school holiday period (between the 6th and 21st of July), we will also be removing 
material containing asbestos from the site. The asbestos material is classified as 'non-friable', which means it is 
bonded with other materials (such as cement or vinyl) and cannot be crumbled or powdered by light pressure. 
The area has been secured and appropriate control and monitoring measures have been installed. 

The material will be removed by a licensed asbestos removal contractor. The works will be conducted in 
accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and Safe Work NSW requirements, 
which include the following precautionary measures: 

 isolation of the work area 

 monitoring, testing and clearance certification by a consultant hygienist. 

Please be aware that the remediation and removal of asbestos will not pose a risk to staff, students or the local 
community.  
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